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SUMMARY 

 Allows a municipal corporation to require its fire chief or chief of police to reside within 
the municipal corporation during the chief’s first five years. 

DETAILED ANALYSIS 

Municipal police and fire chief residency 

The bill allows the legislative authority of a municipal corporation to require an 
individual who serves as fire chief or as chief of police of the municipal corporation to reside 
within the boundaries of the municipal corporation during the individual’s first five years 
serving as chief. The individual has six months after the individual begins serving as chief to 
become a resident of the municipal corporation. Under current law, a municipal corporation 
cannot require its employees to reside within the municipal corporation, but can require 
employees to live within the county where the municipal corporation is located or within an 
adjacent county.1 
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* This version accurately states where a municipal corporation currently may require its employees to reside. 
1 R.C. 9.481. See also 9.61, 737.08, and 737.22. R.C. 9.481 was challenged as a violation of the Home 
Rule Amendment to the Ohio Constitution (Article XVIII, Section 3), but the Ohio Supreme Court upheld 
the provision; see City of Lima v. State, 122 Ohio St.3d 155 (2009). 
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